February 24, 2017

Dr. Tamira Jones Senior Program Associate Public Funding Specialist Earth Island Institute 2150 Allston Way, Suite 460 Berkeley, CA 94704-1302

Dear Dr. Jones:

The Earth Island Institute may continue to use its current federally approved indirect cost rate of 14.2%, Modified Total Direct Cost, through June 30, 2020. A new indirect cost rate will be granted by NOAA in response to the submission of your organization's new Indirect Cost Rate Proposal.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you need anything else or if you have questions. I can be reached at 301.628.1308 or at lamar.revis@noaa.gov. Thank you.

MANAGU

Grants Officer